

City of Gardner - Executive Department

RECEIVED

Mayor Michael J. Nicholson

CITY CLESS SPFICE

July 16, 2022

Hon. Elizabeth J. Kazinskas, Council President And City Councilors Gardner City Hall, Rm 121 95 Pleasant St Gardner, MA 01440 Hon. Jennifer Z. Pelavin, Esq., Vice Chair And Gardner School Committee Members Gardner Public Schools – Central Office 70 Waterford St Gardner, MA 01440

RE: Joint Convention Open Meeting Law Complaint by Scott Graves Decision

Dear City Councilors and School Committee Members,

As the Chair of the Joint Convention of the City Council and School Committee that took place on April 19, 2022, I am writing to inform you that my office has received official notification from the Attorney General's Office that they have officially closed the complaint filed by Mr. Scott Graves on April 1, 2022 against the Joint Convention and found the Convention's response sufficient.

Respectfully

Michael J. Nicholson

Mayor, City of Gardner